# **Frithwood News**



#### **CLASS ATTENDANCE**

RW	91.9%	RE	97.6%	1D	100%	1BD	92.4%	2L	97.6%	2BL	94.3%	3C	98.2%
3T	93.1%	4G	98.1%	4N	98.5%	<b>5S</b>	97.7%	5C	94.1%	6H	87.6%	6C	95.2%



# Well, done to 1D who had the highest attendance with 100%- Fantastic! 13 classes above 90%!!!

#### SCHOOL ATTENDANCE

Week beginning: 7 <sup>th</sup> July 2025	Weekly Attendance:	95.4%	School attendance to date: 93.7%
---	--------------------	-------	----------------------------------

The final newsletter of the year!

What a wonderful year we have had once again at Frithwood. The children have been offered a rich learning experience and we are proud of all they have achieved. Each year I have the pleasure of awarding the Achievement and Effort awards to two children in each class. This year's recipients are listed later in the newsletter — it is always difficult for the teachers to choose and I was delighted to see how all the children were pleased for their friends in yesterday's assembly.

On Wednesday it was the Year & Leavers Party. They shared food, fun and laughter, showed off their own styles and danced on the field. What a great way to end their primary school journey. Best wishes to all our Year &s and to our families who are leaving us – often after over a decade at the school.

Reception were treated to a visit from the dentist this week when two parents came in to talk to the children about looking after their teeth — Thank you for this, the children and staff thoroughly enjoyed the experience (and goodie bag) and it is lovely to welcome parents and family members into school to share their expertise.

Thank you for your lovely report comments and feedback. These are attached to your child's report and kept in their file.

On Monday 21st and Tuesday 22<sup>nd</sup> July the school is closed to the children for two staff INSET days. There is a further INSET day on Tuesday 2<sup>nd</sup> September and the children return to school on Wednesday 3<sup>rd</sup> September. If you have a child starting in Reception you will have received separate information about your child's training date.

Have a wonderful summer break, whatever your plans. Holiday club is running from Monday  $28^{th}$  July and is bookable on Parentpay. Please see the jotter poster from  $15^{th}$  July with further details.

I look forward to welcoming everyone back to school on Wednesday  $3^{rd}$  September. Best wishes, Wrs Saunders

Class	Achievement	Effort
RW	Sakina	Senuja
RE	Bertie	Ranveer
1D	Remy	Yuwan
1BD	Leora	Michael
2L	Chiara	Amber
2BL	Henry	Teddy
3T	Shayen	Maja
3C	Cecily	Milo
4G	Nuh	Maya
4N	Diana	Ethan
5\$	Amy	Krish
5C	Malak	Aanya
6H	Nima	Finley
6C	Elsie	Rihan

Sear job	CONGRATULATIONS TO THIS WEEK'S OUTSTANDING LEARNERS					
RW	Harman	Ingrid				
RE	Nati	Grace				
1D	Nathaniel	Remy				
1BD	Zara	Amina				
2L	Aimee-Mae	Josh G				
2BL	Rian	Yaz				

3C	Ruya	Isla-Blue				
<b>3T</b>	Dua	Whole Class				
4N	Agnes	Whole Class				
4G	Whole Class	Aditi Erica				
5C	Amelia	Leo				
5\$	Ernie	Olivia				
6Н	Kabir	Dawid				
6C	Alyssa	Sanvi				

### **NURSERY EVENTS**

On Monday the nursery were pleased to be able to hold their Sports day in the morning and the weather was perfect! Thanks to PSD the event was a great success and the children absolutely loved it. They all took part in all the races and their behaviour was exemplary, Mrs Matthews was extremely proud of them. Thank you to all the wonderful families who came to cheer them on and congratulations to the mums, dads and grandad who took part in the final race, you were magnificent!

Thanks also to all the parents and carers who joined the Teddy Bears picnic on Tuesday afternoon. It was a wonderful celebration of our year together in Nursery.

## **YEAR 1 SEASIDE DAY**



Year 1 had a fantastic day in our seaside clothes and we sunbathed outside on our beach towels with a snack! We watched a real Punched and Judy show and then made our own Punch and Judy puppets. In the afternoon, we played with sand and water and created our own puppet shows. Then, we finished the day with a yummy ice lolly!

# **VIKING DAY**

Year 4 thoroughly enjoyed Viking Day last Friday. There were many Viking themed activities that they took part in. The pupils used runes to write a letter, made Viking bread (which was almost palatable), weaved a Viking bracelet, made Viking jewellery, threw axes and painted Viking longboats. The children enjoyed themselves immensely and were happy to take home so many of the crafts they made.





We have received the final totals for the PTA events held this term.

The Sports day refreshments made a total of £599.29.

The Summer fair made an amazing total of £3,653.85.

Thank you to all who helped in these events.